
California  to  stop  buying
electricity from Nevada coal-
burning power plant
By Matt Weiser, Sacramento Bee

The  state  Department  of  Water  Resources  will  stop  buying
electricity from a coal-burning power plant in Nevada next
year as part of a plan to reduce its greenhouse gas emissions.

The department has been a leaseholder in the Reid Gardner
Power Station in Moapa Valley, Nev., for 30 years. DWR holds a
two-thirds interest in one of four generating units at the
plant, located about an hour north of Las Vegas and owned by
NV Energy, a publicly traded utility company.

Electricity from the plant primarily serves DWR’s State Water
Project, the nation’s largest water diversion system and the
single largest energy consumer in California. The electricity
required to pump water out of the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta
and over the Tehachapi Mountains is responsible for 2 to 3
percent of all the energy demand in California, said John
Andrew, assistant deputy director at DWR.

DWR  will  not  renew  its  contract  at  Reid  Gardner  when  it
expires in 2013, Andrew said, one of several measures in a
Climate Action Plan released by the department this month.
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